
 

 
Whatôs New at Notley? 

Dear All 

 

I hope you have all enjoyed the lovely weather this weekend. Fingers crossed that we continue 
to have nice weather during the summer holidays. Although staff and students alike are looking 
forward to a well-deserved rest, it feels like the end of term has sneaked up on us. As you are 
reading this today, students will have had the opportunity to participate in a COVID-safe Sports 
Day, consisting of both individual and team sports, including egg and spoon races! Tomorrow is 
the Charity Fun Day, when we will be taking the time to have some fun together to mark the end 
of a very challenging year whilst supporting our well deserving House charities. The last day of 
term is Wednesday 21 July and students will be dismissed and will leave site at 1.00pm. 

 

As ever at this time of year, we say goodbye to teaching staff who are leaving. We would like to 
thank Miss Free, Mr Triggs, Mr Martin, Mr Sharp, Miss Churchman (Learning Mentor), Mrs 
Davies, Mrs Lewis, Mr Quail-Larson and Mrs Tyrwhitt who have all completed their temporary 
contracts with us. Also we send our good wishes to Mrs Wager, Mrs Harris, Mrs McIntosh, Mr 
Miller, and Mr Sezgin, who are moving to roles in other schools.  Finally, I would like to wish Mrs 
Usher Letch and Mr Ferguson well in their retirements.  

 

The guidance around COVID is changing and from September we should see an end to many of 
the COVID safety measures that have been in place over the last 18 months. Students will no 
longer be required to wear masks and it will be possible for different year groups to mix for longer 
periods. We have decided to retain some of the measures, which we felt were beneficial to 
students, such as the split lunchtime and separate social zones at break and lunch. The school 
day timings will be as followed. 

         8.40am -  8.50am                  Morning registration 

         8.50am - 9.50am                   Period 1 

         9.50am - 10.50am                 Period 2 

         10.50am - 11.15am               Break 

         11.15am ï 12.15pm              Period 3 

         12.15pm ï 1.15pm                Period 4 

         1.15pm ï 1.55pm                  Lunch (Years 7, 9, 11) & Tutor (Years 8, 10 & 12/13) 

         1.55pm ï 2.15pm                  Tutor (Years 7, 9, 11) & Lunch (Years 8, 10 & 12/13) 

         2.15pm ï 3.15pm                  Period 5 

         3.15pm ï 4.15pm                  Period 6 

 

 



 

 

Students will have a staggered start as usual in September with Years 7 and 12 starting on 
Thursday 2 September and the rest of the school returning on Friday 3 September (Years 8 - 11 
and 13). Please see the attached letter regarding LFD testing prior to returning in September 
which is based on the Essex County Council guidance. Although we are hoping that there will be 
no changes to these plans, there are a number of unknowns associated with the roadmap, so we 
will write to parents, carers and students towards the end of August to confirm arrangements for 
the September start.  

 

All it leaves for me to say is a big thank you, on behalf of all the staff at the school, for all the 
support and kind words received over the last 18 months. As a school community we have faced 
many challenges and I am proud that through working together, we have achieved much. 

 

Have a lovely restful summer. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Dr C Cusick 

Head of School 

 

 

Charity Fun Day ï Tuesday 20 July 2021  

Students in Years 7 ï 10 will be participating in a Charity Fun Day on Tuesday 20 July at 

school.  The activities will replace studentsô normal lessons for the day and students will 

follow a revised timetable according to their year group.  

Activities will include students completing an end of year quiz, staff vs studentsô rounders 

match, a charity fayre and either a virtual theatre experience or film session. 

The charity fayre will comprise of a variety of stalls where students will be able to take part in 

competitions and challenges, win prizes in the tombola and even have the opportunity to 

throw sponges at staff! We will also have an ice cream van on site for students to purchase a 

cold treat if they wish to do so. 

In order to raise money for our House charities, we kindly ask for a donation between £1 - £5 

which can be paid via your childôs ParentPay account. Further information regarding our 

House charities can be found on our website: Charities - Notley High School & Braintree 

Sixth Form 

Students can wear suitable non-uniform on the day, but please note that students are not 

permitted to wear items that are inappropriate for the school environment, and that for health 

and safety reasons, the usual rules regarding jewellery and other accessories still apply. Hair 

must not be dyed an unnatural colour, even temporarily. No shorts or revealing clothes will 

be permitted. Any students wearing such clothing will be sent home to change.  

We hope that the students enjoy the day and thank you in advance for your support. 

https://notleyhigh.com/charities
https://notleyhigh.com/charities


 

Message from Norwich City FCôs 
Regional Development Programme 
 
Norwich City FC's Regional Development 
Programme are hosting football trials for boys 
in Years 5,6, 7 & 8, for a new Elite Player Development programme taking place in Sible 
Hedingham from September.   
 
The trials are taking place this August, and we are keen to connect with the community as 
much as possible to provide young people with an opportunity to take part in some football 
with us.  
 
Please click onto the link below for further information.  
 
https://www.canaries.co.uk/rdp/news/2021/june/new-elite-player-development-centre-essex/ 

  

Message from Mrs Robb ï Virtual Mock Interviews 

 
As Careers Leader, I am organising a virtual mock interview for all Year 10 students, as part 
of the careers education programme.   
 
I am looking for members of the local business community that can give some of their time 
voluntarily to interview students and provide them with feedback.   
 
The proposed dates are Thursday 2 December and Friday 3 December 2021.  All interviews 
will take place online, via Teams.   
 
Each interview will last approximately 10 - 15 minutes, plus 5 minutes for feedback and 
students will have completed some preparation work for this.   
 
If you can help, I would be grateful if you could let me know as soon as possible 
michelle.robb@notleyhigh.com  
 

If you have any questions, please do email me. 

 

Mrs M Robb 

Head of Faculty - PDT 

  

 

  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canaries.co.uk%2Frdp%2Fnews%2F2021%2Fjune%2Fnew-elite-player-development-centre-essex%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cenquiries%40notleyhigh.com%7Cab026d5e603c40d4075308d946bd7c84%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637618602959747888%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=UxTP%2FOTSTyN%2F8AD3AjK%2FAGA9tOnsYyE5TwUuevnU9Ao%3D&reserved=0
mailto:michelle.robb@notleyhigh.com
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canaries.co.uk%2Frdp%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cenquiries%40notleyhigh.com%7Cab026d5e603c40d4075308d946bd7c84%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637618602959757883%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=18nwyba868WBMex2AFqWaetUQz%2BKm%2Bc4THCpmqDWkmw%3D&reserved=0


 

Opportunities in Science 

This has been a very peculiar year for everyone, and we would like to say well done to 

everyone for your hard work this year! We are looking forward to starting again back to 

normal in September and canôt wait for the chance to bring out the Bunsen Burners again! 

There are a few opportunities over the summer break that we encourage interested students 

to take full advantage of.  

A great course of webinars is being organised by Doctors Live ï a group reaching out to 

inspire the next generation into medicine and healthcare. Students who are interested in 

Medicine or a related field can sign up to the first webinar for free and may be interested in 

signing up to further sessions as a great work experience opportunity ï sign up at 

doctorslive.co.uk.  

GlaxoSmith-Kline also have quizzes, games, experiments and information about careers in 

their Student Zone at: gskstemeducation.com/student-zone. Year 10 students can also 

register their interest in virtual work experience ï great for CVs! Register your interest at: 

https://survey.gsk.com/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=94KLmm82J# to be alerted of any 

opportunities.  

Anyone who is interested in Art or Photography as well as Science can also earn 

Achievement Points at the start of next year by helping out with some of our display boards. 

We would like photos of anything you find relating to the Periodic Table sent in to be part of 

a collage ï there will be extra prizes for the most photos, the most obscure element 

connection, and the most innovative and original idea! Send all entries to 

sharon.nicholson@notleyhigh.com 

We highly recommend taking a look at the Royal Society Summer Science Exhibition ï  

unfortunately online due to Covid restrictions this year, there are many videos online 

introducing cutting-edge research that is taking place in this country! Great information for 

anyone interested in a career in Science in the future! 

We wish everyone a restful summer break ï make the most of the opportunity, and we look 

forward to seeing you all again next year!  

Miss C Rice 

Science Ambassador 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://survey.gsk.com/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=94KLmm82J
mailto:sharon.nicholson@notleyhigh.com


 

House Leaders 

 

September 2020 ï Year 7 Induction 

At the start of the year, our new Year 7 students took part in a range of activities over the 

first two days within their tutor groups, to help them get to know each other and their tutors. 

They had fun designing and making parachutes, completing the assault course, cracking 

codes to complete a virtual escape room and put their knowledge to the test in the House 

quiz. All students were also issued with their House óworking together, achieving togetherô 

badge. Over the two days, students gained House points for their tutor groups and Houses, 

and results were as follows: 

1st - Franklin 

2nd - Parks 

3rd - Cavell 

4th - Turing 

5th - Winton 

 

October 2020 ï PE Inter-House Activities  

In October, students participated in inter-House activities during their PE lessons. These 

activities included athletics, cricket, rounders and handball. It was great to see students 

applying all their knowledge and tactics of sports and working together in their Houses. 

Results were as follows:  

 

1st - FRANKLIN 

2nd ï WINTON 
 
3rd ï PARKS 
 
4th ï TURING 
 
5th - CAVELL 

 

January ï February 2021 ï Lockdown Competitions 

DVD Cover ï 2020 

Students were tasked with designing a DVD cover for a movie called ó2020ô. They could 

choose any genre and present it in whichever way they liked. Several students chose to 

explore an apocalyptic presentation of the world with beautifully terrifying drawings of the 

world on fire with COVID. Others considered a more uplifting approach by portraying the 

heroism of the NHS and the love shown between families, friends, and communities in the 

time of the pandemic. 



 

Photography Challenge 

Students were encouraged to enter a photography competition; we had very few entries for 

this but the ones we did have were fantastic - particularly those from Esme Clayden and 

Holly Farrell.  They had to go outside and take a photograph of something in nature and try 

and identify it. It would be lovely to run a competition like this again, but to have more 

students enter to showcase the talent and ability of our students. 

Tik-Tok Challenge 

Students had the option to complete a Tik-Tok style video challenge during lockdown in 

which, with parent/carer permission, they could send through a video of themselves or a 

relative performing a dance, song or skill.  Some of the videos we received were impressive 

and it was great to see students having fun with this challenge. 

March 2021 ï House Student Voice 

The House Leaders wanted to hear from students about the types of activities they would 

enjoy for inter-House competitions, so we held a tutor group Student Voice activity. Students 

were invited to share their ideas to develop the House competitions, and we then invited 

volunteers from each tutor group to a meeting for them to discuss these ideas further. This 

was a great experience for the students and gave House Leaders a chance to engage with 

students about what they wanted and felt would benefit them. Students were enthusiastic in 

sharing their ideas, and they shaped the next round of inter-House competitions in April/May. 

April - May 2021 ï Year Group Inter-House Competitions 

Year 7 students asked to take part in an obstacle course challenge, and we had a lot of fun 

answering their request! Students raced to balance balls, duck under hurdles, climb over 

benches, and much more in their bid to become the winning House. It was wonderful to see 

how students cheered on their teammates, particularly on the day of the grand final when 

students were given banners to wave as they supported their Houses.  

Year 8 students wanted to try orienteering as their challenge which allowed us to test their 

teamwork skills. Students worked in pairs within their tutor groups to complete a course, but 

there was a catch - one of the students was blindfolded! Partners used their power of 

instruction to tell each other how to overcome the route and any obstacles in their path, with 

some excellent blind throwing skills as they finished by successfully getting a ball into a 

bucket. 

Year 9 students asked to play dodgeball for their House competition, and it was quite 

something to behold! With several teams playing at once, there was lots of fun to be had 

with impressive ball skills on display. Students played quite tactically and were quick to get 

the Houses they saw as the strongest out first by teaming up with other groups. Whether 

won or lost, it was a joy to see students cheering on their classmates as they fought to the 

dodgeball victory. 

 



 

Year 10 students took part in an escape room style game within their tutor groups. They had 

to answer questions which in turn gave them the answers to clues to win the challenge. The 

tutor group to complete the challenge in the fastest time would win the challenge. Students 

had to use their teamwork skills to answer questions, decipher coded messages and unlock 

the door to the next room. We are pleased that most students enjoyed this intellectual 

challenge and were competitive in wanting to complete it in the fastest time. You could feel 

the tension building in some tutor groups as they did not know whether they had done 

enough to win! 

June ï July 2021 ï Year Group Rounders Competition 

Year 7 and Year 9 students took part in their respective rounders competition in which all 

students in their year group took to the field during tutor time to demonstrate their striking 

and fielding skills. It was great to see so many students participating and enjoying 

themselves really engaging in the competitive inter-House spirit. It was also great to see so 

many tutors getting involved and cheering their tutor groups on.  

Unfortunately, we were unable to complete the inter-House rounders matches for Year 8 and 

Year 10 students due to poor weather and unsafe playing conditions. We hope to be able to 

make it up to these students during the next academic year. 

July 2021 ï Charity Fun Day! 

At the time of writing this piece, we are currently in the final stages of planning our Charity 

Fun Day! We have lots of exciting activities planned to raise money for the House charities, 

including a fayre (including ice cream van!), rounders, virtual theatre experience and much 

more. Information on the House charities can be found on our website. We hope to share 

lots of photographs and the total amount raised by our school community in September! 

It has been a difficult year to try to develop the House ethos and give students enjoyable and 

enriching activities, but they have still achieved so much! We hope that next year, once 

some normality returns, we can build on the brilliant start our students have made so far this 

year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Meet the Teacher  

This week, we are meeting Mr Harrington Raising Standards 

Leader ï Year 9 

Favourite subject to teach: 

It depends on the weather - when it's cold I like teaching Geography and 
when it's hot, PE. But in all honesty, I enjoy both subjects equally. 

Why did you become a teacher? 

I became a teacher because of one of my PE teachers at school. I was inspired to get into 
teaching because of them. 

What are your hobbies? 

My main hobby is football, but I also enjoy walking, especially in the Lake District when I can 
get up there. I also enjoy watching films and listening to music to try and relax. 

What would you like to learn or be able to do? 

I would love to learn another language. I learnt French and Spanish at school, but I have 
forgotten most of the words now. I would also like to do more travelling and see more of the 
world. 

Whatôs your favourite movie or TV programme? 

My favourite films are comedies - one of my favourites would have to be 'Grown ups'. I can 
watch it again and again and it makes me laugh every time. 

What would you be doing if you were not a teacher? 

That's a very good question.  I would like to say footballer, but unfortunately, I'm not very 
good. So, I would probably be something like a plumber or electrician. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Work by the PER Department 

Year 9 students were asked to explain why it is important to discuss and learn about the 

importance of equality.  

A reason why we should learn about and discuss equality is because we can educate the 

younger generation, so they don't end up making the same mistakes as the previous 

generation. Ignorance is one of the biggest factors in equality, because some people just 

don't understand why they aren't the superior group. 

Another reason is to improve the mental and physical health of minorities. With less people 

being ignorant to the worldwide problems of racism, homophobia, and sexism; things like 

bullying and hate crimes will go down. If things like being LGBTQ or wearing cultural 

garments are being normalised, then there really wouldnôt be anything to make fun of. 

Another reason is to make people feel more confident in themselves and their identity. 

Minorities may go through lots of discrimination and prejudice; but having lessons about how 

it's normal to be gay or wear headscarves might boost their confidence. By integrating what 

used to be illegal or abnormal, helps normalise them and gives minorities more security  

Shanying Gao 

It is important to learn about equality so we can educate ourselves on how society should 
be, and what we can do to make it better. Also, by being properly educated, we know what is 
right, so we are less likely to being taught offensive things and to discriminate against others. 

Another reason why it is important is that having been properly educated ourselves we can 
go on and educate other people on what is right. By doing this, we can slowly eliminate 
prejudice from our society, and make the world a better place. 

My final reason why it is important is that we can learn to understand the thoughts of those 
who discriminate and correct them. By doing this they will lose their prejudiced thoughts as 
they realise they are most likely incorrect. 

Keith Squibb 

One reason why it is important to discuss and learn about the importance of equality, is that 
it makes people affected by inequalities feel welcome and not like they're a social outcast. 
This is because missing out on opportunities due to being part of a minority can be very 
damaging to your wellbeing as you feel like you don't belong, so it is important to learn about 
equality to make all people feel welcome. Another reason is to stop discrimination. This is 
important because people think it is okay to discriminate without knowing what they are 
putting that person through or how they make them feel about themselves. Finally, another 

reason is to teach people how that makes the victim feel and how equality could better 
everyone. This is because, with equality, people who are part of minorities can finally feel 
happy being themselves and can live without fear. 

Isobelle Disbury 

 



 

Work by Science Department 

Year 9 have been carrying out their practical lessons. The students used microscopes to 

identify plant and animal cells.. 

By Darcy Murdoch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           By Max Streeter         By Ellivia Barnes 



 

Work by the English Department 

Here is an example of a great paragraph of analysis from an English Literature essay 
exploring the relationship between Benedick and Beatrice in Much Ado About Nothing. What 
makes it good is there are lots of layers of analysis, bringing it back to the question and 
clearly adding to their argument. 

Shakespeare presents Benedick and Beatrice's relationship as full of hurt. Beatrice proudly 
proclaims, whilst standing close to Benedick, "I had rather hear my dog bark at a crow than a 
man swear he loves me." This suggests that Beatrice doesn't want Benedick to declare his 
love for her, and she wants him to leave ï and not try anything with her. 

However, Beatrice says the opposite of what she is actually thinking.  She truly wants to be 
loved, however, she is afraid that no-one will so she puts up a wall. She doesn't say the 
name 'Benedick', in the quotation, rather 'than a man' referring to all men rather than just one 
man. This implies she is afraid of being loved by anyone, as she may have been hurt in the 
past and doesn't want a repeat. However, it is clear that Beatrice does really love Benedick, 
as later on she very quickly changes her mind when she is led to think he loves her, which 
also adds to the idea of it being a 'wall' she is putting up. 

By Jelushca Grobler 

 

Jack Petchey Speak Out Challenge Workshop 

On Friday 2 July 2021, twenty Year 10 students took 

part in this year's Jack Petchey Speak Out Challenge 

workshop. We were delighted to be able to welcome 

Fiona Whytehead, from the Speakers' Trust, back into school to lead the day-long workshop. 

Fiona led the students through a series of games and activities, and offered lots of her 'Top 

Tips' for public speaking. Throughout the day, all of the students got up and 'spoke out' to 

the rest of the group three times. They learnt about the three components needed to 

produce a high-quality speech - content, structure and delivery. All of the students were 

fantastic, and were a real credit to our school - they approached the day with open minds 

and with enthusiasm. By the end of the day, all of the students stood up and presented their 

own one-minute-long speech to the rest of the group - they chose their topic, and they 

carefully crafted and shaped their content, structure and delivery.  

I was so impressed with the mature approach shown by the students on the day; the support 

they gave each other when each of them stood up to speak was remarkable. They should be 

so proud of what they had achieved by the end of the day, and a big congratulations must go 

to Isabella Laithwaite who was chosen as our school winner, and who will now further 

develop her speech on 'Gender Equality' and go forward to the Regional Final where she will 

compete against students from other schools in Essex. 

Mrs A Stringer 
Teacher ï English 
 
 



 

Work by the Drama Department 

 

Despite a lack of opportunity for our usual number of extra-curricular clubs and 
performances, we have still had a busy year in the Drama department! Students worked 
hard on studying design elements of theatre during our time in lockdown and have 
developed knowledge on set, costume, lighting and sound design, culminating in a set 
design competition for Key Stage 3 students. We had some fantastic entries making it 
difficult to judge who from each year group should win the first prize of £10 Amazon 
vouchers!  

 

The scripted performance exams for Year 11 were adapted from group performances to 
monologues this year, proving a further challenge for these students, but one they most 
definitely rose to. They were met with a mixture of nerves and excitement on the day back in 
April and we were extremely proud of the engaging performances we saw; it really gave 
students an opportunity to shine and make the most of their final performance as a GCSE 
Drama student. Congratulations to Year 11!  

 

In May, Year 12 took part in a Brecht workshop that was run by Nick O'Brien from The 
Stanislavski Experience. The purpose of the workshop was to develop the style of their 
examination performance and an opportunity to work alongside an industry professional. 
Year 12 students relished the opportunity and made great strides in the quality of their final 
performance. This was performed in front of our Year 10 GCSE students who I am sure will 
benefit from having watched such an accomplished piece and can use inspiration from this 
for their own performance exams next term.  

 

Our Year 9 students were invited to be part of a performance working with the Royal 
Shakespeare Companyôs associate schoolôs programme. Notley High School & Braintree 
Sixth Form has been an associate school for the last few years and we were pleased when 
they announced we would be able to run the programme, after the disappointment of it not 
going ahead last year. Prior to the performance, students took part in a workshop, led by 
Aaron Parsons from the Royal Shakespeare Company, that supported their development of 
characters and knowledge of the text, as well as showing commitment by attending 
numerous after school and lunch time rehearsals. Miss Lennox led on the exceptional 
creation of an excerpt from The Tempest, which was performed at The Wolsey Theatre on 
Tuesday 6 July, alongside three other associate schools. Congratulations Year 9!  

 

Miss A Lennox 

Teacher - Drama 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 9  

The Tempest Performance  

6 July 2021 

 

What We Did: 

When we first arrived at the theatre, we were introduced to the other school groups and all 
the crew that would be helping run the performance. Our first workshop was about body 
language, how you can tell a lot about a character from their posture, the pace of their 
walking etc. The next workshop was about vocal technique, how to pronounce words 
accurately, projecting our voices in an auditorium and adding emotion and character to our 
lines. 

 

After lunch we had a dress rehearsal with Aaron from the Royal Shakespeare Company 
(RSC), who previously did a workshop with us back at school, and he helped perfect certain 
aspects of our part of the play. After a break we had our tech run, testing the lighting, music, 
props and cues to go on stage and just another run through of the performance which was 
lots of fun. After that we ran through our lines again and after another break it was time for 
the performance. We watched the first three groups in the theatre audience then went 
backstage during the fourth group. We performed the final scene of the whole play and we 
felt very proud of ourselves and our fellow cast members. 

 

What We Enjoyed: 

We enjoyed learning lots that we did not know already from the workshops we participated in 
throughout the day. It helped learning more about Shakespeare and improved our acting. 
We really enjoyed being on stage, but we mainly loved working as a team during the 
performance and even in rehearsals, everyone put in a good effort, and overall it was really 
fun to do it with our friends.  

 

By Verity Lucas and Bethany Chamberlain 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Work by Design and Technology 

 
Despite the challenges and disruption this year, our Design & Technology students have 

worked incredibly hard during lockdown and since we have been back in school. 

Our design and make projects were adapted to allow us to deliver them remotely, and many 

of our students stepped up to the challenge of creating a physical product which were 

proudly displayed upon their return.  

In the lead up to the end of the year, the workshops have been busy. Our Year 7 students 

managed to complete and package their acrylic pens which not only look bright and 

colourful, but also very professional. Our Year 8 students finished their jewellery project 

polishing their pewter to perfection and making it shiny. Some also developed their soldering 

skills by completing the Year 7 electronics work they missed out on last year. Our Year 9 

students have experimented with resin casting and finally finished their lighting projects. This 

was originally started in the Autumn term which feels like such a long time ago! 

Our Year 10 GCSE Product Design groups engaged well in the online lessons, dipping in 

and out of projects with resilience. Although they were deprived of workshop time to develop 

much needed skills and experience of using machines, they came back into the workshop 

with a fervour to make products. Many have produced very respectable outcomes for their 

bottle openers, Art Deco clock and shelving projects that will go a huge way to developing 

their skills ready for Year 11.  

Our Year 11 students continued working hard on their NEA and assessments before they left 

us, and we are proud of their efforts in what has been a very challenging year for them. 

 

Mrs E Currie 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Year 7 Pens 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Pewter 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 9  Resin Coasters 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 9 Slot Lighting 


